14th Newsletter

PRAESIDIUM DECIDES ON WORKING GROUPS

The Praesidium met yesterday, Thursday 25th April 2002 to discuss the establishment of working groups in the Convention. They agreed on six groups to be chaired by members of the Praesidium. The news will not be official till the next meeting of the Convention in May, but reliable sources say that the following groups have been decided:

Chairperson



Working Group
Palacio 



1) Supervision of the Principle of Subsidiarity

Mendez de Vigo

2) Inclusion of the Charter of Fundamental Rights in the Treaties. If so - How?

Amato



3) Should the EU have a legal personality and how can it be fused with the EC legal personality?

Christophersen

4) How can questions on further complimentary competencies for the EU be handled? Are there possibly competencies that can be given back to the member states?

Gisela Stuart


5) The Role of National Parliaments

Klaus Hänsch


6) Implications of the Economic and Monetary Union

The working groups will be constituted in June and finalise their work by September or October producing specific technical solutions to their particular subject.

A Finnish proposal, not yet official, will suggest to let the countries, not represented on the Praesidium, chair the working groups instead of members of the Praesidium. This proposal is expected to gain wide support in the Convention, especially amongst Euro-realists, countries which are not represented on the Praesidium and from the many members from the political groups which have been excluded from the Praesidium. 

It remains to be seen whether these working groups will actually produce solutions which will accommodate a proposal made by nine members of the Convention and participants in the Democracy Forum. This proposal was previously distributed to the Convention and suggests working groups that will focus on substantial subsidiarity and challenge the belief that once powers have been given to the EU, the decision is irrevocable.

Further news is that the hearing with civil society and the observers of the Convention will be held at the first June Convention Session.
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